
From: Joe Welsh
To: Young, Betty (UTC)
Cc: Kim Truong; Aleksey Koshman; James Webb; Jacob Sweeting
Subject: UTC Project Agreement Docket TR-180237 Median Separators C Street SW Crossing DOT 085661D Request for

Additional Time Extension
Date: Wednesday, September 26, 2018 4:00:28 PM
Attachments: TR-180237 Revised Project Agreement.pdf

Betty Young
Transportation Planning Specialist
Rail Safety
(360) 664-1202
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission  (WUTC)
 
Dear Ms. Young:
 
With the approval of and a grant from the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
(WUTC) (Docket TR-180237) , the City of Auburn (City) solicited bids to install 100 feet median
separators on each side of an industrial spur track rail crossing of C Street SW (DOT 085661D). The
track and crossing connect the BNSF Seattle Subdivision to the Boeing Company plant in Auburn. 
The grant was for the installation of 100 feet of median separators on either side of this crossing.
The goal of the project is to discourage vehicles from going around trains crossing this passively
protected crossing and to prevent collisions.
 
The project work has been physically completed. 
 
However Per section 1-07.9(5) of the WSDOT Standard Specifications:
 
The Contracting Agency (Auburn) will not release to the Contractor any funds retained
under RCW 60.28.011 until all of the “Affidavit of Prevailing Wages Paid” forms have
been approved by State L&I and a copy of all the approved forms have been submitted
to the Engineer. 
 
The contractor for this completed project very recently filed their affidavit as required.  It is
anticipated that the city will be able to release this retainage  beginning in November.  The City of
Auburn is requesting that this project reimbursement period be extended to end on December 31,
2018.   We are requesting this In order to ensure that the city can pay the contractor the remaining
monies retained per WSDOT specifications and have adequate time to submit the entire payment
amount for this work for reimbursement under the project agreement.
 
 
Thank you for your consideration and help,
 
Joe Welsh
Transportation Planner
City of Auburn
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